

Concerns Raised Over School Mental Health Screening and Psychotropic Drugs

Harmful mental health assessments, evaluations, and programs in our schools can lead to increase in psychiatric drug use linked to causing suicide and violence

LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA, UNITED STATES, January 15, 2020 /EINPresswire.com/ -- Invasive, subjective mental health screening of schoolchildren is sweeping the nation with governments ignoring the potential harmful impact of this, the Citizens Commission on Human Rights International (CCHR) has documented. Behavioral screening can often lead to children being prescribed psychotropic drugs that can drive them to suicide, not prevent it. One program, TeenScreen, was stopped after it was found to have an 84% false positive rate that could lead to teens being put on antidepressants. Yet it is now making a comeback.[1]



Harmful mental health assessments, evaluations, and programs in our schools can lead to increase in psychiatric drug use linked to causing—not preventing—suicide and violence, watchdog evidence shows. Parents can protect children using federal law.

The push for more school-based mental health intervention has increased following a spate of high profile school shootings. But there's no guarantee that screening can identify those who



[P]sychotropic drugs are increasingly prescribed for children who show nothing more than children's typical rambunctious behavior. Many children have suffered harmful effects from these drugs."

Ron Paul, Former U.S. Congressman may become potentially violent or suicidal. CCHR urges parents to be aware of their rights under the Federal Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment (also known as the Hatch Amendment) that requires parental notice and consent before a child can be subjected to behavioral screening.[2] To assist parents, CCHR produced a form letter that parents can use.

CCHR says that governments or agencies such as Medicaid do not investigate the role of behavioral screening in increasing psychiatric drug prescriptions and how these drugs cause suicide and other adverse effects.

A former clinical director of Kingsboro Psychiatric Center in

New York described the "mental health screening program" created by the 2003 US New Freedom Commission on Mental Health as "a colossal fraud." Further, "It is presented as a way of ferreting out hidden 'mental illness,' first in schoolchildren, so they can then get 'appropriate treatment'—medications. It is actually a brazen attempt to hide the injuries caused by 50 years of peddling increasingly harmful and increasingly costly psychiatric drugs....The greatest fraud underlying the program is that 'mental illness' is best treated by drugs. The sad fact is that, as a

group, psychiatric drugs impair brain function, thus producing or aggravating mental illness."[3]

It is "just a way to put more people on prescription drugs," said Marcia Angell, a medical ethics lecturer at Harvard Medical School and author of The Truth About Drug Companies.[4] Based on the estimates given by TeenScreen on the number of students screened that could be potentially prescribed drugs, the pharmaceutical industry stood to make an additional \$30 billion a year in drug sales.

Feeding that is the Medicaid Early and Periodic Screening, Diagnosis and Treatment (EPSDT) law, which requires states to provide Medicaid-eligible children regular mental health screenings.[5] The impact is telling, CCHR says. A JAMA Pediatrics study published in 2018 assessed patterns of psychotropic drug use in children insured by Medicaid, finding that by age 8 years, 10.2% of the children had



received a psychotropic drug, 16.4% were prescribed two drug classes concomitantly, while 4.3% received three or more classes concomitantly for 60 days or more.[6]

According to IQvia, 7.2 million 0-17 year olds in the U.S., including the non-Medicaid population, are on psychiatric drugs, with 1,194,805 prescribed antipsychotics. Over 3.6 million are prescribed psychostimulants and 1.4 million are given anti-anxiety (sedative hypnotic) drugs.[7]

Antidepressants were prescribed to 2.1 million, despite a Food and Drug Administration Black Box warning that the drugs may induce suicidal reactions in this age group. Further, with psychiatrists estimating that antidepressants are unlikely to "work" in 30% of those taking them that could generate 630,000 candidates for electroshock treatment, the passage of up to 460 volts of electricity through children's developing brains, permanently damaging them.

An analysis of 70 trials of the most common antidepressants—involving more than 18,000 people—found the drugs doubled the risk of suicide and aggressive behavior in under 18s.[8]

CCHR breaks down IQVia's statistics on its Fight For Kids website:

0-1 Years 125,361 2-3 Years 202.319 4-5 Years 306,079 6-12 Years 3,259,955 13-17 Years 3,419,633 [9]

With this drug usage, it is not surprising, CCHR says, that the federal Centers for Disease Control and Prevention reported that the fastest-growing sector for completed suicides nationwide is among children 10 to 14 years old. Suicide rates tripled for that age group, from 2007 to 2017 to 2.5 deaths per 100,000 children.[10] However, data collection on how many were taking a psychiatric drug or going through withdrawal at the time of ending their life—regardless of the

method used—is not publicly reported. CCHR says this is important information to record.

A study published in Social Psychiatry and Psychiatric Epidemiology in June 2014 found that psychotropic drugs could make people nearly six times more likely to kill themselves, while having spent time in the previous year in a psychiatric hospital makes them over 44 times more likely to kill themselves.[11]

Former U.S. Congressman Ron Paul, a practicing physician for more than 30 years, denounced the mental health screening program as a pipeline for putting more children on psychotropic drugs, stating: "[P]sychotropic drugs are increasingly prescribed for children who show nothing more than children's typical rambunctious behavior. Many children have suffered harmful effects from these drugs." Additionally, "The federal government should not promote national mental-health screening programs that will force the use of these psychotropic drugs...."[12]

CCHR concurs. The group is a non-profit mental health watchdog that is currently updating research on its campaign to stop harmful screening and drugging of schoolchildren. You can donate to support this.

References:

- [1] Karen R. Effrem, M.D., "Dangerously Flawed 'TeenScreen' Mental Health Program Returning to Schools," The National Pulse, 4 Dec. 2018, thenationalpulse.com/commentary/dangerously-flawed-teenscreen-mental-health-program-returning-schools/; www.cchrint.org/2012/11/27/teenscreen-shuts-down/
- [2] www2.ed.gov/policy/gen/guid/fpco/ppra/parents.html
- [3] "The Dangers or Mental Health Screening," 23 Sept. 2005, psychrights.org/Issues/Screening/LehrmanDangersofScreening.pdf
- [4] nypost.com/2004/12/05/pill-pushers-in-hs-suicide-screening-program/
- [5] www.nami.org/learn-more/public-policy/mental-health-screening
- [6] www.uspharmacist.com/article/many-young-children-insured-by-medicaid-are-prescribed-psychotropic-drugs
- [7] <u>www.cchrint.org/2019/11/13/new-fight-for-kids-site-launched-to-inform-parents-and-protect-children-from-documented-psychotropic-drug-risks/</u>
- [8] "Antidepressants can raise the risk of suicide, biggest ever review finds," The Telegraph (UK), 27 Jan. 2016, www.telegraph.co.uk/science/2016/03/14/antidepressants-can-raise-the-risk-of-suicide-biggest-ever-revie/
- [9] www.fightforkids.org/number-of-children-taking-psychiatric-drugs
- [10] "On the cutting edge of preventing child suicide: Universal screening," The Gazette, 8 Dec. 2019, gazette.com/premium/on-the-cutting-edge-of-preventing-child-suicide-universal-screening/article b3bb81c6-0ca5-11ea-9129-cfcda7508d71.html
- [11] Matthew M. Large, Christopher J. Ryan, "Disturbing findings about the risk of suicide and psychiatric hospitals," Soc. Psychiatry Psychiatr Epidemiology (2014), 49: 1353-1355, link.springer.com/content/pdf/10.1007%2Fs00127-014-0912-2.pdf.
- [12] "Mandatory Mental Health Screening Threatens Privacy, Parental Rights," Fox News, 17 Sept. 2004

Amber Rauscher Citizens Commission on Human Rights +1 323-467-4242 email us here Visit us on social media: Facebook Twitter

This press release can be viewed online at: http://www.einpresswire.com

Disclaimer: If you have any questions regarding information in this press release please contact the company listed in the press release. Please do not contact EIN Presswire. We will be unable to assist you with your inquiry. EIN Presswire disclaims any content contained in these releases. © 1995-2020 IPD Group, Inc. All Right Reserved.